Minutes for Pre-Season Meeting

November 20th, 2006

Cool Water

· Meeting called to order by Chairperson Janice Noland (5:50pm)

Old Business:

1. ACE Trailer

2. Shakespeare replacement (Romeo/Juliet with Henry VI (Part III)

3. Adopting the 2002 Literature Schedule (and continuing with the literature rotation)
4. Wayne Mays as moderator

New Business: 
1. Fayetteville Christian is out of this year’s competition due to understaffing for a sponsor.  According to Dale they did express interest in next year’s competition.  

2. After discussion the decision was made to approach Har-Ber High School about their interest in this year’s competition.  If they could not participate on short notice then a 14 team schedule would be adopted as a back up plan.  The schedule changes would be as follows:

· January 9th

Springdale, West Fork, Greenland
· February 6th

OPEN DATE

· February 15th

Gentry, Huntsville, Lincoln

The motion was made to adopt this back up plan by Phil Blake, seconded by Wendell Ridenour and passed by the members present.

3. The Practice Match was set on Monday December 11th at 9:00 am at the Jones Center.  Sponsors need to send in at lead 4 questions per category excluding Current Events, Vocab, and Sports.  Questions need to be submitted by December 6th.  

4. Science books will be up for adoption this year so science teachers need to take a look at replacement books for Chemistry, Biology, and Physics in preparation for next year and the end of the year meeting.
5. Four schools did not pay their competition fees last year and are due.  Those schools are Elkins, Siloam Springs, Lincoln, and Prairie Grove.  Elkins and Siloam Springs sent in fees for this year but those funds will be remitted to pay for last year’s fee.  So the schools that paid thus far this year are West Fork, Farmington, Decatur, and Greenland.  The fee invoice will be resent with a current school year included to the sponsors to give to the superintendent’s office (or accountant).

6. There was general discussion regarding number of challenges this year, question writing with some concern expressed in some subjects, review of the correct answer percentage, ACE classes in schools, and problems with recruiting students into ACE.

Meeting adjourned at 7:13pm
Members Present: Ellie Evans, Ann Taylor, Beverly Karstetter, John McElroy, Mary Jo Roberts, Janice Noland, Jeff Myers, Phil Baker, Clayton Williams, Wendell Ridenour, Sue Morse, El Nading, and Dale Nading

